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Dear Colleagues, 

It is my great pleasure to introduce the second issue of the “Journal of the Turkish-German 
Gynecological Association (J Turk Ger Gynecol Assoc)” in the publishing year of 2023. This issue 
is consisted of seven articles and one review that we hope you will read with interest. Also you 
may have the oppurtunity to read the quiz. Here we share some of our favorite articles that were 
published in this issue of the journal.

High-risk HPV is considered a major risk factor for the development of cervical cancer. The 
relationship between multiple high risk HPV infections and high-grade dysplasia has been 

investigated but, but the results are controversial. You will read an article evaluating the association between multiple high 
risk HPV infections and high-grade dysplasia by analyzing colposcopic punch biopsies.

Preterm birth is a major cause of neonatal morbidity and mortality. Cervical length measured by transvaginal ultrasound best 
identifies for patients at high risk for preterm birth. You will also read an article which determines the standard mid-trimester 
cervical lengths of singleton and twin pregnancies.

You will also have the opportunity to read a review about the effects of diet and nutritional habits on reproductive cells.

I would also like to invite you to join us for our “Congress on the Synthesis of Holistic and Modern Approaches in Gynaecology”, 
which will be held in İstanbul on 2-3 June 2023. In our congress, holistic medicine practices in the field of obstetrics and 
gynecology will be presented, and it will be enriched with the opinions, suggestions and experiences of all of the faculty.

Dear Esteemed Readers, Authors and Reviewers

Our journal applies the continuous publication model. In other words, the articles are published online as soon as they are 
ready for publication, without having to wait for a certain number of papers to complete an issue. This targets to increase the 
efficiency of the publication process and enable readers to access important research findings in obstetrics and gynecology 
more quickly.  We will keep the high standards of quality.

Please visit us online at www.jtgga.org and keep in touch with us by following us on Twitter @JtggaOfficial.

We are looking forward to receiving your valuable submissions, thank you in advance for your contributions.

Sincerely,

Prof. Cihat Ünlü, M.D. 
Editor in Chief of J Turk Ger Gynecol Assoc 
President of TGGF




